
       
 

PRINCETON EMERGENCY MANAGMENT 
 

 
To:  Princeton City Council 

 
Date: 04/07/20 
 
From: Emergency Management Team, Ron Lawrence, Todd Frederick and Bob Gerold 
 
Regarding: Donation from Phillips Distributing 
 
 
 
 

On 4/07/2020 the City of Princeton Emergency Management Team received a donation in the amount of 2 

cases of disinfectant from Phillips Distributing, Princeton Mn.  This disinfectant will be delivered to city 

departments.  The management team is truly grateful for this donation.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fire Chief Ron Lawrence                     Police Chief Todd Frederick                 Public Works Director Bob Gerold 
 

 


